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4.2.c  selects and regularly evaluates the institution’s chief executive officer. 

(CEO evaluation/selection) 

 Compliance 

The Off-Site Reaffirmation Committee found support for the institution’s case

for compliance.  

The current president was appointed on July 19, 2019. The presidential search 

was governed by the procedures for selecting institutional executive officers as 

outlined in in the Board of Trustees bylaws (Article IV Section II). The bylaws 

outline the composition of the presidential search committee, which shall include 

members of the Board of Trustees, faculty, students, alumni, and others as 

stipulated within the bylaws. Documentation was provided through meeting 

minutes, candidate itineraries, and the scope of work for the selected search firm 

to demonstrate compliance.  

The president is evaluated annually by the Board of Trustees in accordance with 

board policy. Documentation affirming that an evaluation of the current president, 

as well as the former president, was conducted in accordance with board policy 

was provided, including the details of the evaluation. As outlined in policy the 

President’s evaluation includes a review of the president’s performance utilizing a 

format consistent with state agency heads for the state of South Carolina. 
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